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T H E   
J U M P S TA RT E R  

THE OFFICIAL JUMPSTART NEWSLETTER FOR ALL  
THE HAPPENINGS AND NEWS AT GRAND HAVEN GOLF CLUB 

IN THIS ISSUE 

GRAND HAVEN CUP  
RESULTS 

MEMORIAL DAY RESULTS 

UPCOMING 4TH JULY 
OUTTING 

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER 
ANDREA KNOX 
 
In spite of  all the rain we received in May, it is amazing how much golf 
we managed to fit in!  Thank you to everyone that played in and   
supported The First Tee Tournament May 7th!   It was a great event for a 
great purpose and we are already looking forward to next year’s event 
which has been scheduled for Monday May 6th, 2019.  Thanks also to 
everyone that played and in the Grand Haven Cup May 19th and 20th!  
Although rain shortened to 27 holes, the format and camaraderie was 
terrific!    The committee did a super job of tweaking the format this year 
to bring more players to the Championship by including both Net and 
Gross divisions for each tee color.   And let’s not forget that BJ Mott had a 
hole in one on the first day!  What a great way to start!  A post event 
meeting also brought a few changes for next year with the addition of an 
ice breaker the night before the event and changing the play days to  
Friday and Saturday. Next year’s dates are May 16th (Icebreaker  
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Thursday evening),  Rounds 1 and 2 Friday May 17th and Rounds 3 & 4 followed by the 
Championship Playoff on Saturday May 18th.  Mark your calendar now and get your partner 
lined up early!  You gotta’ be in it to win it!  Congratulations to Gross Division winners Jackie 
Poole & Amy Lamb along with Wil Hessert & Ron Gibbons.  Net Play Off winners were  
Laurie Chatey & Marion Hessert along with Bill Lundy & Jerry Johnson.   PS - Did you know 
that the trophy case in the golf shop is home to the Grand Haven Cup, Men’s and Women’s 
Club Championship Trophies and the Men’s Member-Member Trophy.  Check it out!  The 
month closed out with a fun scramble with a free throw to celebrate Memorial Day with  
several teams recording “1”’s on their score card after a  perfectly place tee shot and an even 
more perfectly “tossed” shot holed out!   We’ll play this format again on Labor Day so put it 
on your calendar and come find out just how easy—or not—it is to throw a golf ball!  By the 
way, did you know the trophy case in the golf shop is home to the Grand Haven Cup, Men’s 
and Women’s Club Championship trophies and the Men’s Member-Member Trophy?   
 
Speaking of trophies, don’t miss the playing of the 118th US Open at Shinnecock Hills in   
Southhampton, NY June 11-17.  Shinnecock is the oldest incorporated golf club in the  
United States and one of the 5 founding member clubs of the USGA.  Shinnecock first  
hosted the US Open in 1896 followed by 1986, 1995, 2004, and will host again in 2026.  
Complete information on the event and venue is available at www.usopen.com.  And by the 
way, the final round is played on Father’s Day, a little something extra to  
celebrate! 
 
June is certain to fly by before we know it, so be sure to check the calendar of upcoming 
events and make plans to join your friends at the club.   We’ll be celebrating the 4th of July 
with another fun scramble golf format- A String Tournament.   Great for players of all ability 
levels and followed up with a good old fashion cook-out.   Sign up with your foursome or 
we can help pair you up.    
 
Last, but not least, delivery of our new cart fleet is anticipated later this month.  Hurray! 

 
Now get out and play! 

Andrea 

FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER 
ANDREA KNOX 

GOLF CART GUIDELINES  
 
1. Observe the 90 degree 

rule 
 

2. Obey the green post and 
exit the fairway to the 
cart path 
 

3. Keep carts on the cart 
path around all tees and 
greens and on all par 3’s.   
 

4. Handicap flag carts 
should keep the cart at 
least 30 feet from the 
green as much as  
possible. avoid slopes 
and limit  travel to the   
shortest route possible. 
 

5. Scatter cart traffic when 
entering and exiting the 
fairway 
 

6. Always buddy up in 
carts.  No single riders 
unless in a threesome. 

 

 

COURSE CLOSED FOR AERIFICATION 

SUNDAY June 3rd AFTER NOON AND MONDAY June 4th ALL DAY! 
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FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT 
TJ WEST 
 

 

The month of May started out dry…but ended extremely wet!  A little over 11” 
of rain was recorded during the month, 9” fell over the span of one 
week,  with more forecasted as I write this newsletter.  The rain has caused the bunkers to 
wash multiple times! However, only one has held water for an extended period.  Even with 
all the rain, the course made it through with very few cart restrictions!  The golf course’s 
ability to push water through the soil is amazing! 

The weather caused us to reschedule the first aerification of greens, tees, fairways, and 
rough.  The new greens aerification dates are Sunday June 3rd and Monday the 4th.  The rest 
of the course will be aerified after those two days.  The rain, along with heavy fertilization, 
has helped the course begin the healing process after a tough Winter.  Aerification and a 
scheduled wall to wall fertilizer application should help finish the process!  We were also 
forced to reschedule our bulk insecticide application for Fire Ants and Mole Crickets.  This 
will be done when the weather permits in June. 

May allowed us to complete a few projects that have been on our radar for a long time!  You 
probably have noticed the new yardage sign/landscape bed at the Driving Range, as well as 
the new tree design tee markers!  I would like to thank the Grand Haven Men’s Golf  
Association for donating the yardage sign!  It is a good feeling to know that members take 
pride in the course! We decided to design a simple landscape bed for the sign, in the area 
where the gazebo was placed.  The bear bench in the bed was donated by the Grand Haven 
Golf Course Maintenance Team.  The feedback so far has been great! Our new tee markers 
were put out on Memorial Day.  They are constructed out of ¼” steel as opposed to the ¼” 
aluminum that the previous     markers were made of.  They are definitely stronger and 
much easier to get in the ground!  We are in the process of taking 36 old markers that are in 
good shape and painting them red for the short course!  This task should be completed 
soon! 

We recently purchased a Reciprocating Edger to eliminate the grass growing in  
bunkers.  Round-up is being applied to the bunker edges and then the new equipment is 
being used to cut a crisp edge.  We have currently completed holes 1-4 in less than a week’s 
time!  Our focus in June will be weed control after all the rain, finishing the bunker edging, 
remove contaminated bunker sand from washouts then replace, and catching up on  
cultural practices! 

For questions or comments, please e-mail me…twest@grandhavengc.com 

2018  
TOURNAMENT 

SCHEDULE 
 

 
 

WOMEN’S 
MEMBER-MEMBER 

OCT 11TH  - OCT 13TH 

 
MEN’S 

INVITATIONAL 
NOV 1ST  - NOV 4TH 

Join us for this great upcoming Charity Event! 
 

 

S.T.U.F.F. Bus 

Tournament 

July 30th 

2018 

AERIFICATION 

DATES   

June 3rd and 4th 

NOTE: 

DATE CHANGE 

July and August  

 

NEW DATES 

JULY 22 & 23 

AUGUST 19 &20 



 

 JUNE  2018 

If you are not: 
 
 Have you changed your email address lately? 
 
 Have you unsubscribed? 
 
 Are the emails going to your spouse and your address should be added? 
 
 Are our emails going to your spam folder? 
 
 Please add the following address to your address book: 
 
 Grand Haven Golf Club <grandhavenupdates@grandhaven.ccsend.com> 

FROM THE SALES OFFICE 
JERI HARPER 
 

May must have been the month of giving. Just during this month alone, Grand 

Haven Golf Club was the host to three charitable events, starting with the Dolly Parton     

Imagination Library. The local YPG (Young Professionals Group) raised over $10,000 at a  

Derby Party for the DPIL with silent auction items, raffle tickets, horse racing and corn hole      

tournaments. They’ll be back again next year with even more fun and prizes!  

We managed to dodge the rain drops and get in great golf tournament benefiting the First 

Tee of North Florida. The committee raised almost $11,000 with the generosity of our   

members. Save the date for next year; May 6th, 2019! Thank you to all that played and    

contributed to this great cause. 

Between all our events, we scooped up another Trial Member this month. Please welcome 

Mr. Clyde Jones. He’ll be joining the men’s league soon. The Trial Membership is a great  

opportunity to experience the club prior to joining. It allows full access to the club including 

tournaments, leagues and events. This is also a great chance for us to see how the member 

is utilizing the membership. We’re able to recommend a membership category based upon 

their usage of the club. With a 99% conversion rate, I’d say it’s well worth referring someone 

today!  

 
NEW MEMBERS AT 

GRAND HAVEN 
GOLF CLUB 

 
 

Clyde Jones 
Trial Member 

 
 

Pat Creque 
Trial Member 

 
 

Doray & Eric  
Levendusky 

Associate Members 

You should be receiving  
regular email communications from the club. 
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FROM THE HEAD GOLF PROFESSIONAL 
BILLY VAN ARSDALE 
 
Summer Heat is here! Time to make sure you hydrate properly before each 
round or practice session. Every year I write about this,  I study a little more on the internet 
and learn a little more about sports hydration. Any outdoor activity should start with water 
or a sugar free sports drink about 2 hours before you begin the activity. Most experts agree 
that during the activity you should try to consume 4-6 ounces every 20 minutes, this is after 
you have hydrated properly to begin your activity.  Every year we have someone who gets 
close to heat stroke, make sure you are hydrated before your round. This is as important to a 
good round of golf as warming up your muscles on the driving range before teeing off.  
 

 
FROM THE OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 
AMANDA HOLDEN 
 

May is always a wonderful month.  April rushes by as though it is being  
carried along on the early spring breezes but May likes to take her time  
enjoying the warm but not yet hot temperatures.  May has a nice set of 
book ends; Mother’s Day in the first half of the month and Memorial Day rounding out the 
second half.  I have always liked the idea of having two such important remembrances so 
close together - moms and the sacrifices they make for their children & families and  
remembering those who gave the ultimate sacrifice for home and country. 

 May has said ‘goodbye’ and now we move full steam ahead in to June.  The weather has 
definitely changed; the rain is back and the heat is on!  The snowbirds have migrated back 
North and the dog days of summer are coming up fast.   

During this time of year, it is really important to make sure you are prepared when out on 
the course; keep an eye and ear to the sky.  Afternoon storms blow up and out very quickly 
and you don’t want to be caught out on the course during the middle of one.  

Speaking of water, keep hydrated!  Dehydration, even in humid weather, creeps up quickly.  
Take advantage of the Turn House and water stops along the course.  Lastly, use the  
sunscreen, wear your cover, and sunglasses.  We have lots of special events planned for the 
summer and we can’t have folks missing them because they are out with sun stroke! 

Have a wonderful late spring/early summer and we will see you come July and the 4th!  

DINING RESERVATIONS: 
 

Reservations required for all Monthly Events. Weekly Reservations requested!  
Call the Restaurant ext. 2 OR email: GHReservations@GrandHavenGC.com 

GOLF SHOP  
HOURS 

Monday ~ Sunday     
7:00 am ~ 5:00 pm 
Except on Aeration Mondays 

 

Tee Time reservations can 
be made by calling the Golf 

Shop 7 days a week.   

 

Score posting after Golf 
Shop hours can be done 

from home using  

NationalGolfNetwork.com  

 

 

 

DRIVING RANGE 
SUMMER HOURS 

 

Friday thru Wednesday 

Front of Range 7am to 6pm 

Back of Range 7am to 5pm 

 

Thursdays 

Front of Range 7am to 4pm 

Back of Range 7am to 3pm 

An early close is needed to 
accommodate a clean pick 
for mowing the following      

morning. 
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FROM THE MGA 
MIKE TEBBANO 
 

As we enter the month of June, the MGA has much to report to the Grand Haven community. First, we had an outstanding 
Shootout on April 19th. The top ten golfers earning the most points during the winter period of golf assembled on the front 
nine of the course and battled it out in a round of “King of the Hill” with one lone golfer remaining to claim the accolades 
and the “Fickle Finger of Fate” Trophy . 

Assembled left to right were the competitors that  
battled in the competition.  

Stephen Hartsfield, 

Bill Boyer, 

David Jaworski 

Mike Rowlands, 

Gary Jeffers 

Larry Geiser, 

John Delvac, 

Rich Kawa, 

John Rybacki 

Mike O’Brien 

 

The competition was relentless and exciting as we  
approached the finish where we almost experienced the 
first hole-in-one at a Shootout event.  

 

Gary Jeffers hit a beautiful tee shot from #8 and his ball 
rolled over the hole and stopped two inches from an ace. 
In the picture at left we see Gary Jeffers pointing to his 
amazing shot. 

 

Congratulations to Gary Jeffers for winning the Shootout 
prize and runner-up in a competitive match, Bill Boyer. 

 

The MGA Annual Membership Drive begins anew in the 
next few weeks. Men interested in being a part of this 
exciting golf league should contact Jan Marsh or  
complete a membership application that can be found in 
the Pro-Shop.  
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RESTAURANT 
HOURS OF OPERATION 

 
LUNCH AVAILABLE 
TUESDAY - SUNDAY 
11:00AM TO 4:00PM 

 
 

DINNER SERVICE 
WEDNESDAY - FRIDAY 

5:00PM TO 8:00PM 
 

GRAB A CALENDAR FOR A 
FULL MONTHS SCHEDULE 

 
 
 
 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

WINE DOWN 
WEDNESDAY 

50% OFF ALL  
BOTTLES OF WINE!  

 
PRIME RIB 

FRIDAY 
LOW AND SLOW  
CERTIFIED BEEF  

EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT 
 
 

 
 
 

MONTHLY  
EVENTS 

 
BIRTHDAY BASH 

TUESDAY, JUNE 12TH 
 

TURKEY BUFFET 
SATURDAY, JUNE 30TH 

 

GREAT GOLF SHOTS 
 
Sonia Loria scored a hole in one on the 107 yard 5th hole Friday May 11th using a 3 hybrid. Sonia’s 

ace was witnessed by Roe Bianchi.  

Sara Lockhart Eagled the 321 yard par four 4th hole Friday May 11th using a 5 iron. Sara’s Eagle was 

witnessed by her guest Trela White, Sally Nord, and Pat McClellan. 

During the first round of the Grand Haven Cup Tournament BJ Mott scored a hole in one on the 100 

yard par 3 14th hole Saturday May 19th using a 9 iron. BJ’s ace was witnessed by Sue Gump, Sara 

Lockhart, and Kaye Boyer-Ryan.   

John Peterson Eagled the par 4 sixth hole with a Drive and a pitch in from beside the green  

Wednesday May 23rd. John’s  deuce was witnessed by Tom Richards, Roger Consolla, and Rich  

Oorlog. 

Mike Rowlands Eagled the Par Five 18th hole Saturday May 26th by holing out a sand wedge from the 

fairway. Mike’s Eagle was witnessed by John Subers, Bob Malone, and David Douglas. 

FROM THE WGA 
SHEILA TEBBANO 
 

May marks the official end of the WGA calendar, although we continue to play weekly 
games every Tuesday throughout the summer.  On May 15th, we held our closing  
scramble, luncheon, business meeting, end of year awards, and election of officers.   At 
our luncheon, Birdie and Ringer prizes were awarded and the “Pink Team” was named 
the Stableford winner for the 2017 - 2018 season.   
 
During our business meeting, we held our annual election of officers.  Our new officers 
are: 
   Suzette Sweeny, President 
   Sara Lockhart, Vice President 
   Molly Moon, Secretary 
   Barbara (BJ) Mott, Treasurer 
 
Any golfer who is interested in joining the Women’s Golf Association for the 2018 -19 
season, please check out our website – http://www.ghwga.org   Membership application 
forms are available at the pro shop.   
We look forward to summer golf on Tuesday mornings on our beautiful course. 
 
Yours truly, 
Sheila Tebbano, President GHWGA 
 
 

FROM THE LGL 
CAMILE HINSCH 
 

Hope everyone has a wonderful summer. Even though our league is officially over, we 
still play every Thursday during the summer. We have a shotgun start at 8:30am. Hope 
to see you during the summer. 
 

http://www.ghwga.org
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GRAND HAVEN CUP RESULTS 
 

OVERALL GROSS WINNERS OVERALL NET WINNERS 
WOMEN    WOMEN 
JACKIE POOLE/ AMY LAMB  LAURIE CHATEY/ MARION HESSERT 
MEN     MEN 
WIL HESSERT/RON GIBBONS  BILL LUNDY/ JERRY JOHNSON 
 

GROSS WINNERS 
WOMEN 
GREEN TEE FLIGHT 1: LYNN LEFLER/ BETH BRANICK  122 
GREEN TEE FLIGHT 2: JACKIE POOLE/ AMY LAMB  127 
 
MEN 
LIGHT OAK FLIGHT: WIL HESSERT/RON GIBBONS  120 
WHITE TEE FLIGHT 1: BOB LAMB/ BOB CONCIATORI  109 
WHITE TEE FLIGHT 2:  TONY GUIGLOTTO/ RICH DECOLA 120 
DARK OAK FLIGHT 1: RICHARD FRANK/ ART FADDEN  105 
DARK OAK FLIGHT 2: JIM POOLE/ PAUL GILLIS   113 
 
NET WINNERS 
WOMEN 
GREEN TEE FLIGHT 1: LAURIE CHATEY/ MARION HESSERT 104 
GREEN TEE FLIGHT 2: KENNY O’CONNOR/ DOROTHY MCINNIS 105 
 
MEN 
LIGHT OAK FLIGHT: FRANK LIGON/ MIKE TEBBANO  101 
WHITE TEE FLIGHT 1: DALE KELLER/ JIM MCCLELLAN  96 
WHITE TEE FLIGHT 2:  BILL LUNDY/ JERRY JOHNSON  101 
DARK OAK FLIGHT 1: DENNIS EMERICK/DE ANDERSON 100 
DARK OAK FLIGHT 2: SAM COUSINO/ BERNIE HOLLENBECK 103 
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MEMORIAL DAY TOURNAMENT RESULTS 
 

1st Place 
 Ted Kolva 
 Margaret Bonz 
 Stephen Schile 
 Marion Schile 
 
2nd Place 
 James Lynch 
 Alan Chirgwin 
 Ken Moffa 
 Otto Bohmueller 
 
3rd Place 
 Mike Prior 
 Beth Prior 
 Richard Kawa 
 Pat Kawa 
 
4th Place 
 John Delvac 
 Karen Delvac 
 Peter Bianchi 
 Roe Bianchi 
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